
Sampo plc’s Annual General Meeting on 18 May 2022

PROPOSAL OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS FOR 

Authorisation to decide on the repurchase of the 
company’s own shares  

The Board of Directors proposes to the Annual 
General Meeting that the Annual General Meeting 
authorise the Board to resolve to repurchase, on 
one or several occasions, a maximum of 50,000,000 
Sampo plc’s A shares representing approximately 9 
per cent of all outstanding A shares of the company. 
The repurchased shares will be cancelled.

The shares may be repurchased either through an 
offer to all shareholders on equal terms or through 
other means and otherwise than in proportion to the 
existing shareholdings of the company’s shareholders 
(directed repurchase) if the Board of Directors deems 
that there are weighty financial reasons for such 
directed repurchase. Directed repurchases may be 
carried out, among others, through open market 
purchases, participation in accelerated book-building 
processes or through arranging reversed accelerated 
book-building processes. 

The purchase price per share shall be no more than
i.	 the highest price paid for the company’s shares in 

public trading on the day of the repurchase or the 
offer to repurchase the company’s own shares, or 
alternatively, 

ii.	 the average of the share prices (volume weighted 
average price on the regulated markets where the 
company’s share is admitted to trading) during the 
five trading days preceding the repurchase or the 
offer to repurchase the company’s own shares.

The lowest purchase price per share shall be the 
price that is 20% lower than the lowest price paid for 
the company’s shares in public trading during the 
validity of this authorisation until the repurchase or 
the offer to repurchase the company’s own shares. 

The repurchases under the authorisation are 
proposed to be carried out by using funds in the 
unrestricted shareholders’ equity, which means 
that the repurchases will reduce funds available for 
distribution of profit.

The Board of Directors shall be authorised to decide 
on all other terms relating to the repurchase of the 
company’s own shares.

The holder of all of Sampo plc’s B shares has given 
its consent to a buy-back of A shares.

It is proposed that the authorisation be valid 
until the close of the next Annual General Meeting, 

however no longer than 18 months from the 
Annual General Meeting’s decision.
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